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NEWS RELEASE
Distributed April 10, 2015

Colliery Dams Update

Summary

On April 9, 2015, the City of Nanaimo received an Order from the Provincial Dam Safety Section. The Order
requires the City to select one of two proposed remediation options for the Lower Colliery Dam and thereafter
evaluate options to remediate the Middle Colliery Dam.

The Provincial Order states that, pursuant to the Water Act, the Comptroller of Water Rights orders the City of
Nanaimo to:

* Select one of the two following Lower Dam remediation options (labyrinth spillway design or auxiliary spillway);

* Notify the Province of the selected option by May 1, 2015;

* Prepare and submit design and construction plans to the Province by May 22, 2015;

* Substantially complete construction of the chosen remediation option by October 15, 2015.

Strategic Link: N/A

Key Points

• This matter will be placed on the agenda of the Committee of the Whole meeting scheduled for Monday, April
13 for Council direction.

• Members of the public seeking information concerning the Colliery Dams are encouraged to visit the Colliery
Dam Information page located on the City's website.

Quotes

"The City received an Order from the Provincial Dam Safety Section yesterday concerning the Lower and Middle
Colliery Dams. A copy of the Order along with a report will be provided to Council during its upcoming meeting
Monday night."

Toby Seward
Acting GM, Community Development and Protective Services

City of Nanaimo
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Contact:

Toby Seward
Acting GM, Community Development and Protective Services
City of Nanaimo
250-755-4424

Bill McKay
Mayor
City of Nanaimo
250-755-4400

View the online edition for more information - http://cnan.ca/1HcBlOZ

http://www.nanaimo.ca/Newsroom/NR150410CollieryDamsUpdate.html

